
Hutchinson River Restoration Project 
Meeting of June 26, 2017 

Minutes 
 

Present:  Eleanor Rae, Giles Rae, Violet Smith, Inge Davis and Jack Ullman. 
 
I. Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of May 15 were read and accepted.  
 
II. Treasurer’s Report:  Inge Otto sent us information that our bank balance was $2968.34. 
 
III. Social media: Carl sent in a report. Last month we had 271 Facebook Likes, up 1 from last month, 473 
Twitter followers, down 7, 3,524 Website views, up 150, and 1,698 website visitors, up 17.  There are 135 
Google group subscribers, up 30. 
  
IV. City Island Fair, June 5 and 6.  Violet Smith set up our table and we had enough volunteers.  Even though 
we closed early Sunday because of rain, we got $148 in contribution and 30 signatures from people interested in 
being on our mailing list.   
 
V. Trash free waters meeting, June 15:  It was held downtown at the New School so Eleanor attended by 
conference call.  There was a presentation by Mary McCormack. Now that EPA is no longer holding these 
meetings, the Fund for the City of New York offered to set Trash Free Waters up as a separate 501(C)(3) 
organization.  On the other hand, Josh Kogan, an EPA representative, presented the reasons why it would be to 
our advantage to stay involved with the federal Government. Eleanor Rae sent information to the 5 Gyres, 
which is identifying the worst polluting items in the USA during 2016.   .   
 
VI. Unified water quality study with Save the Sound:  Save the Sound has been organizing a unified water 
quality study to do for Long Island Sound what was done successfully in Chesapeake Bay.  All the bays are to 
be divided into hexagons of uniform size and water quality in each tested by uniform methods.  However, 
Eastchester Bay is not included.  It is now being monitored by different methods by NEIWPCC  (New England 
Interstate Water Pollution Control Commission) and the two groups have not been able to devise a common set 
of procedures.   
 
VII. Citizens Committee Grant for NYC:  Amelia was invited to a meeting at which she was to receive the grant 
money and meet with other grant recipients and officers of the organization but her work schedule does not 
allow her to go.  Eleanor, Jack and Inge Davis will go there on 7/6 to accept the award for her.   
 
VIII. Cleanup of Pell Wildlife Refuge, Sept. 17:  We are registered with the American Littoral Society and 
American Rivers.  They have sent us litter bags.   
 
IX. The Anne Hutchinson.  Launching the boat is delayed because of a long stretch of rainy weather preventing 
varnishing and Jack and Inge’s two week trip to Germany.  We hope to have it finished early in July.   
 
X. Waterfront park in Co-Op City:  Amelia reports that RiverBay Corporation intends to build a waterfront park 
on the Hutchinson River with Parks Department cooperation.  It will be located just south of the Little League 
Baseball Field.  This was reported in the Bronx Times of April 17.  We will try to influence the project in ways 
to maximize waterfront access.   
 
XI Date, place and time of next meeting:  Monday, July 17 at 7 PM at the Raes, 7 Leeward Lane, City Island.     
 
 


